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notice of filing of Second customer notice 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and through counsel, and for its Notice of Filing of Second Customer Notice states to the Missouri Public Service Commission as follows:

1.
On January 27, 2004, North Oak Sewer District, Inc. (“North Oak”) submitted to the Commission revised tariff sheets to implement an increase in its sewer service rates and charges, and the instant case was established.

2.
On January 30, 2004, the Commission issued its Order Directing North Oak Sewer District, Inc. To Provide Notice (“Second Notice Order”) directing North Oak to send a written notice to its customers, by no later than February 9, 2004, informing the customers of the proposed rates that would result from North Oak’s agreement with the Staff.  The Commission also directed that the notice inform the customers that they may send responses to the notice to Staff or the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”), and directed North Oak to send a copy of the notice to the Secretary of the Commission and to the OPC.

3.
On February 23, 2004, the Commission ordered the Staff to file a report indicating whether North Oak has sent the above-described notice to its customers.

4.
North Oak had sent a notice to its customers on November 12, 2003.  A copy of that notice is attached hereto as Attachment A.  Although that notice was sent to North Oak’s customers before this case was established, it complies in every respect with the Commission’s Second Notice Order:  It informs the customers of the proposed rates that would result from the agreement with the Staff; it informs the customers to whom they may send responses to the notice, and when; and it was sent prior to February 9, 2004.

5.
To assist North Oak in complying with the Second Notice Order, the Staff is filing a copy of the second customer notice that North Oak sent to all of its customers on November 12, 2003, and is providing a copy of the second customer notice letter to the OPC.

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission accept the attached Second Customer Notice for filing in the case papers for this case.

Respectfully Submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE

General Counsel

/s/ Keith R. Krueger

Keith R. Krueger

Deputy General Counsel

Missouri Bar No. 23857
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P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102
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573-751-9285 (facsimile)
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